
  

Quilt Donated 
Pauline Kutz, above left, and Anne Davies, above right, are shown here as they display a 
handmade quilt which dates back to 1875. The quilt will be auctioned at the 37th Back 
Mountain Memorial Library Auction. The auction, scheduled for July 7-10, 
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features many 

antiques and handmade items and will open at 6 p.m. on Thursday and Friday apd at 1 p.m. on 
Saturday and Sunday. 

Back Country Briefs 
Rev. Roger Ainslie-Richards began duties on Sunday 

as pastor of the Carverton United Methodist Charge, 
which includes UM Churches at Orange, Mount Zion 
and Carverton. Rev. Mr. Ainslie-Richards succeeds 
Rev. Dr. Allan Cease, who began duties on Sunday as 
pastor of the High Street United Methodist Church in 
Binghamton, after serving four years here as pastor of 
the Carverton UM Charge. 

Mrs. Jill Peiffer and children Jill, Tammy and 
Danny of Sykesville, Md. have returned after several 
days with the former’s sister, Mrs. Emily Considine of 
Centermoreland. 

Congratulations are extended to James Charney, 
Jr., son of Mr. and Mrs. James Charney, Sr., who was 

a member of this year’s graduating class at Dallas 
Area High School. Jim will enter Johnson School of 
Technology in Scranton in September, where he will 
pursue studies in automotive engineering. 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Pavlovec of Midway Manor 
have returned after 10 days with friends in Alabama 
and in Cleveland, Tenn., where Mrs. Pavlovec was 

honored at a birthday dinner at the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Gerald Williams of Cleveland, Tenn. 

The Bob Horlacher Memorial Little League All Stars 
move into District playoffs Monday evening at 6:15 at 
the Beaumont diamond where the Horlacher All Stars 
will meet the Kingston Nationals All Star team in the 
opening round. Art Coolbaugh of Orange will manage 
this year’s Horlacher All Stars with Randy Spencer of 
Falls as coach. 
Kim Considine, Angie Cheskiewicz and Lynn Baluh 

of Junior Troop 263 of Centermoreland will attend Day 
Camp at Camp Tunkhannock, Vosburg, for two weeks 
starting on Monday. Mrs. Ama DeGraw is Junior 
Troop leader. 

A swimming instruction class, sponsored by the 
American Red Cross, will be held at the home of 
Robert Stahl, Ripple Brook Road, Centermoreland, 
from Aug. 1 - 5. Registrations for the course will be 
accepted on Friday at 1. There is a $5 registration fee 
for the instructions; no fee for the use of the 
swimming pool. Interested persons can call 333-4994 or 
333-4622. Children from the age of five up are 
welcome. 

Mrs. Betty Heist of Carverton was honored at a 

  

When someone asks us 

What is a 
customer? 

we have the answer... 

#* A customer is the most important person 

in any business. 

+ A customer is not dependent on us—we 
are dependent on him. 

* A customer is not an interruption of our work. 

He is the purpose of it. 

* A customer does us a favor when he calls. 

We are not doing him a favor by serving him. 

* A customer is a part of our business, 

not an outsider. 

% A customer is not a cold statistic. He is a flesh 

and blood human being with feelings and 

emotions like our own. 

* A customer is not someone to argue 
or match wits with. 

* A customer is deserving of the most courteous 

and attentive treatment we can give him. 

* A customer is the lifeblood of this 

and every other business. 

THANK YOU FOR BEING OUR CUSTOMER. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR BUSINESS. 

Pennaprint Inc. 
Publishers of The Dallas Post, 
Abington Journal, Mountaintop 

Eagle       

  

  

birthday party by friends of St. Frances X. Cabrini 
R.C. Church. Birthday greetings also are extended to 
Mrs. Ann Scoble of Carverton Heights, who will 
celebrate on July 11. 

Area residents, who were patients in hospitals at 
presstime included Mrs. Florence Martin and Irwin 
Barber of East Dallas, who were patients at Wilkes- 
Barre General Hospital. 

The Back Country Area lost a prominent member 
last week with the sudden passing of Mrs. Frank 
(Lucey) Zarnoch of Orange. Services were held at the 
Frank Piontek Funeral Home, Duryea, followed by 
mass of Christian Burial at St. Frances X. Cabrini 
Church, Carverton, and interment was in Mount Olivet 
Cemetery on Wednesday. 

Among the out-of-town relatives in attendance for 
the funeral were Mrs. Pansy Morgan, a sister of 
Hartford, Conn., Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Robbins, brother- 
in-law and sister of the deceased from Wind Gap, Mrs. 
Barbara Jacobs and Daniel Morgan of Hartford, Mr. 
and. Mrs. Sidney Morgan, New Haven, Conn., Mr. and 
Mrs. John Ziembroski and Mr. and Mrs. David Davis, 
Bridgeport, Conn., and Mr. and Mrs. Paul Grauzlis of 
Chester, Pa. 

Administrative Council: of Centermoreland™ United 
Methodist Church will meet tomorrow evening at 7:30 
at the church. The meeting will be the last session 
before the annual Centermoreland barbecue and 
auction, which will be held this year on Friday and 
Saturday, Aug. 12-13. 

Mrs. Patricia Johnson of Bodle Road has given up 
plans to have the Franklin Township polling placed 
moved from the Orange United Methodist Church 
annex to the Franklin Township fire hall. Back in May 
after the Primary Election, she secured forms at the 
Luzerne County Election Bureau in the Courthouse 
Annex to initiate the change. The attempted move 
caused a furor among members of the United Method- 
ist Women’s Group of the Orange Church, who use the 
election day dinners - noon and evening - as fundrais- 
ers. Mrs. Johnson subsequently denied that she had 
instituted the move, although attaches at the Luzerne 
County Election Bureau confirmed a Post reporter’s 
inquiry about the proposed move. Incidently, the 
Franklin ‘Township Taxpayers’ Association has gone 
on record to oppose any move in changing the polling 
place from the Orange UM Church Hall where it has 
been for decades. Mrs. Johnson, a sister-in-law of Mrs. 
Sandra Race, Franklin Twp. secretary, was defeated 
for the Republican nomination for a six-year term as 
township auditor by Sam Perry of Sutton Creek Road, 
Orange, son of Mr. and Mrs. William Perry, Sr. 
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People in 
the News 
George Shinn, president 

of Rutledge College, a 
chain of 22 business 
schools from coast to 
coast, was the commence- 
ment speaker at the 69th 
commencement exercises 
of Johnson & Wales Col- 
lege, Providence, R.I. 

A total of 1679 degrees 
and 12 diplomas were 
awarded to graduates of 
the College’s Business and 
Culinary Arts Divisions, 
and two new programs, 
the Equine Studies pro- 
gram and the Pastry Arts 
program. 

A graduate of this area 
is Mark Joseph Hughes, 
RD 4, Huntsville Road, 
Dallas, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Joseph A. and Helen 
K. Hughes, with an Asso- 
ciate in Science in Hotel- 
Restaurant Management. 
Airman David E. Hall, 

grandson of Myrtle Rogers 
of Rural Route 2, Dallas, 
has been assigned to Shep- 
pard Air Force Base, 
Texas, after completing 
Air Force basic training. 

During the six weeks at 
Lackland Air Force Base, 
Texas, the airman studied 

the Air Force mission, 
organization and customs 
and received special train- 
ing in human relations. 

In addition, airmen who 
complete basic training 
earn credits toward an 
associate degree in applied 
science through the Com- 
munity College of the Air 

Force. 
The airman will now 

receive specialized 
instruction in the medical 

services field. 
He is a 1981 graduate of 

Lake-Lehman High School. 
Navy Aviation Electron- 

ics Technician 2nd Class 
Eugene C. Evans, son of 
Bette L. and John G. 
Muntz Jr. of Route 1, 
Sweet Valley, recently 
departed on a world 
cruise. 

He is a member of Tacti- 
cal Electronic Warfare 
Squadron 134, Naval Air 
Station Whidbey Island, 
Washington, embarked 
aboard the nuclear-pow- 
ered aircraft carrier USS 
Carl Vinson. 

The ship left Norfolk, 
Va. March 1 for trianing 
exercises in the Carrib- 
bean. From there the Carl 
Vinson will sail to the 
Mediterranean Sea, the 
Indian Ocean and Pacific 
Ocean. The ship will com- 
plete its journey when it 

docks at its new homeport 
in Alameda, Calif. 
Among the students 

named to the Dean’s List . 
for the spring semester at 
the University of Connecti- 
cut is David Alan Burna- 
ford, RD 5, Box 416, 
Dallas, Liberal Arts and 
Sciences. 

Positions Open 
The following profes- 

- sional vacancy and co-cur- 
ricular positions are. open 
in the Dallas School Dis- 
trict for the 1983-84 school 

year: 
Junior High, Science 

teacher. Anyone interested 
in this position should con- 
tact Mr. Gerald Wyecallis, 
Curriculum Office, as soon 
as possible. 
Senior High School, 

Assistant Soccer Coach. 
Anyone interested in this 
position should contact, 
Mr. Edgar Hughes, Senior 

High School Principal, as 
soon as possible. 
Junior High School, 

Assistant Hockey Coach in 

charge of the Junior High 
Progra. Anyone interested 

.in this vacancy shculd con- 
tact Mr. Daniel Poorman, 
Junior High Principal, as 

soon as possible. 

‘La Chain Gang’ 
Members of * 

  
La Chain Gang’’ are shown here as they prepare to depart on 

one of their Saturday: morning bicycle rides. From left, 

Sharon Bayer, Barbara Vivian, Deborah Gale, Carol King and Jean Gale. 
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‘La Chain Gang’ 

Rides Just for Fun 
  

By JANE C. BOLGER 
Post Correspondent 
  

If you get up real early on a nice 
Saturday morning and head out 
along a country road, you may have 
the pleasure of meeting ‘La Chain 
Gang”. 

You'll see seven ladies traveling 
along by bicycle wearing white Bell 
helmets with red trim-.and sweat- 
shirts identifying the name of their 
club. 

The gals won’t be going too fast - 
maybe a maximum speed of 10 
miles per hour - but they’ll be 
having a great time. Enjoying life is 
the whole idea of ‘La Chain Gang’, 
according to Carol King who founded 
the club last year with her Dallas 
neighbor, Jean Gale, when they 
found they couldn’t keep up with the 
pace of more serious-male riders. 

“I'd feel so guilty,” said Mrs. 
King, describing how her husband, 
Hugh, who owns ‘The Recyclery’’ a 
bicycle shop in Dallas, would slow 
down and wait for her. “La Chain 
Gang’ operates at a much lower key 
with the ladies always willing to 
wait for learners, stopping for 
refreshments at someone’s house, 
visiting a country store, watching 
pigs at a farm, or even bringing 
home apples from orchards in their 
bike bags. 

Starting at 7:30 in the morning 
from their meeting place at a res- 
taurant on Rt. 309, the group goes up 
and down hill all over the Back 
Mountain. Some of the usual routes 
they take are to Frances Slocum 
Park, to Orange or Centermoreland, 

out to Lehman, or around Harveys 
Lake. 

Along the way, they’ve had some 
unusual experiences like the time 

they found a dog trapped in a 
culvert out on Lower Demunds Road 
then went knocking on doors of 
neighboring farm houses waking 
people up. Eventually they bicycled 
to a telephone and called the SPCA 
then returned to check on the dog. 

Not all their animal stories are 
quite as pleasant, though since bicy- 
cles seem to attract dogs - a fact 
Mrs. King became paifully aware of 
when she panicked while being 
chased. After falling down, however, 

she promptly had her faced licked 
by the animal who turned out to be 
friendly once she was off her bicy- 
cle. 

Members of the club in addition to 
Mrs. King, who is a first grade 
teacher at Wyoming Seminary Day 
School, are Mrs. Gale, a realtor, and 
her daughter, Debbie, a dental 
assistant; Barbara Vivian, another 
realtor; Sally Drummer, a Wilkes- 
Barre teacher; Sharon Bayer, a 
legal secretary; and Natalie Tup- 
pett, a dental assistant. Another 
member, Nancy Biscontini, recently 
moved to Wyoming - to date there 
are no plans to ride out to visit her. 
New members are welcome at any 

time and anyone who is interested 
may call Jean Gale at 675-2753 for 
more information on how to enjoy 
their Saturday mornings. 

One safety tip gleaned from ‘La 
Chain Gang” is to always wear a 
helmet. Another tip is to be sure the 
bike fits you. If you borrow your son 
or daughter’s bikes, have the seat 
adjusted to fit you comfortably. 

The ladies feel you will probably 
need a 10-speed bike with lower 
gears in order to easily conquer the 
hills in this area. Perhaps the most 
important message from “La Chain 
Gang” could be “Enjoy it, it’s fun.”   

  

    

ALBERT F. RASPEN 
Albert R. Raspen, 70, 

Sweet Valley, died unex- 
pectedly June 20, at his 
home. 

Surviving in addition to 
his wife, are sons, Hayden 
E., Albert F., and Thomas 
W., all of Sweet Valley; 
daughter, Mrs. Evelyn 
Taylor, Sweet Valley; 
sister, Mrs. Matilda Natt, 
Detroit, Mich.; stepsister, 
Mrs. Edith Mancini, Atlan- 
tic City, N.J.; nine grand- 
children. 

Funeral services were 
held from the Curtis L. 
Swanson Funeral Home. 
Interment, Maple Grove 
Cemetery, Pikes Creek. 

SUSAN WHITMAN 
Susan Wkitman, 90, of 86 

Oliver St., Swoyersville, 
died June 23 in Wilkes- 
Barre General Hospital. 

PEST PROBLEMS? 
CALL 

ANTHRACITE 
PEST 
CONTROL 

288-7850 

New in your 
neighborhood? 
And still searching for the grocery store and more 

ose space? 
t's my job to help you feel at home fast. As your 

WELCOME WAGON Representative I can supply answers to your 
new neighborhood questions and bring a basket of gifts to 
delight your family. 

Hundreds of people like you in. 
called me. | hope you will, too. 

Dallas have 

eam) on 
675-2070      

“Robert, 

| ville; 

Obituaries 
Surviving are sons, 

Viddie, Feasterville; 
Joseph, Edwardsville; 
Alex, Cocoa Beach, Fla.; 

Newark, N.J.; 
daughters, “Mrs. Ruth 
Bitner, Philadelphia; Mrs. 
Isabel Butsick, Forty Fort, 
with whome she resided 
the past year; Mrs. Tillie 
Tomaskovie, Swoyersville; 
Mrs. Irene Donlavage, 
Exeter; 22 grandchildren; 
26 great-grandchildren. 

Funeral was held from 
L.ehman Funeral Home, 

Swoyersville. Interment, 
St. Ann’s Cemetery, 
Lehman. 

ANTONIA SIRACUSE 
Mrs. Antonia Siracuse of 

33 Pettebone St., Swoyers- 
ville, died June 23 at Nes- 
bitt Memorial Hospital, 
Kingston. 

Surviving are her  hus- 

‘band, John; daughters, 
Mrs. Edward Pagarelski, 
Mountaintop; Mrs. Fred 
Moodky, Forty Fort; Mrs. 
John Karasinski, Larks- 

Mrs. Richard 
Farren, Portage; brother, 
William Fuches, Pringle; 
sisters, Mrs. Caroline 
White, Shavertown; Mrs. 
Veronica Klivenski, Prin- 
gle; Mrs. Mary Olszewski, 
Luzerne; Mrs. Frances 
Newhart, Shavertown; five 
grandchildren. 
Funeral was held from 

Recupero Funeral Home, 
West Pittston. Interment, 
St. Ignatius Cemetery, 
Pringle. 

LUCY ZARNOCH 
Mrs. Lucy I. Zarnoch, of 

RD 3, Box 221, Dallas died 
June 26 at Nesbitt Memo- 
rial Hospital, Kingston. 

Surviving aie her hus- 
band, Frank; sons, Stan- 
ley, Carverton; Leonazd, 
Orange; Robert, at hol) 
two granddaughters; sis- 
ters, Mrs. Ida Carr, 
Dallas; Mrs. Rose Jones, 
Orange; Mrs. Pansey 
Morgan, Hartford, Conn.; 
Mrs. Mertie Larish, East 
Dallas; Mrs. Alice Rob- 
bins, Wind Gap; Mrs. 
Janet Evans, Edwards- 
ville. 
Funeral was held from 

Frank E. Piontek Funeral 
Home, Duryea. Interment, 
Mt. Olivet Cemetery, 
Carverton. 

ANDREW PUHAK 
Attorney Andrew I. 

Puhak, of 289, Tripp St. 
Swoyersville, died June 27 
at Mercy Hospital, Wilkes- 
Barre. 

Surviving. are his wife, 

Margaret B. Puhak, a 
retired Wyoming Valley 
West “school teacher; 
daughters, Natalie and 

Joan, at home, teachers in 
the Wyoming Valley West: 
School District; brothers, 
attorney George 1. Pruhak 
and Michael Pruhak, b 
of Hazleton; sister, He! 
Bratko, Long Island, N.Y.- 

Funeral was held from: 
the John J. Baloga; 
Funeral Home. Interment 
in Denison Cemetery: 
Subyeravilie. : 
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GORDON INSURANCE 
Shavertown, Phone: 675-5234 
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NATIONWIDE MUTUAL INSURANCE COMPANY 
NATIONWIDE MUTUAL FIRE INSURANCE COMPANY 
NATIONWIDE LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY 

 


